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                                     ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

                                    SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES
	To:
	David Fowler, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square N1C

	From:
	Edward Davis (Pollution Planning Officer)

	Date:
	28 July 2021 

	Re:
	The O2 Centre 255 Finchley Road London NW3 6LU

	Proposal:
	Request for scoping opinion under Paragraph 4, Regulation 15 of the Town and Country Planning Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) Regulations 2017, for proposed development involving delivering a significant number of homes to help meet the current housing shortfall in LBC as well as new commercial uses that will create local jobs.

	Reference:
	Planning application ref. 2021/2770/P

	Key Points:
	The proposals are acceptable in environmental health terms


ENVIRONEMTAL HEALTH OBERVATIONS
The Site currently comprises the O2 Centre, Homebase, car parking and large warehouse retail units. 
The Site is located in Finchley, within the LBC. It is bounded by Blackburn Road, which envelops the Site along its southern and northern edge, also extending to the west. Finchley Road (A41) bounds the Site to the east, with Billy Fury Way to the west. The Thameslink Bedford-Brighton railway line runs along the northern edge of the Site, and the London Underground Jubilee and Metropolitan lines run above ground along the southern edge of the Site
Noise and vibration impacts associated with construction works during the construction of the proposed development could potentially result in negative impacts on surrounding sensitive receivers and would need to be considered in any full application.
The occupants of the proposed development could be subject to unreasonably high levels of noise and/or vibration from surrounding sources. Therefore, acoustic assessment for internal areas and (for noise only) external areas.
The applicant will be required to submit a full noise and vibration assessment to demonstrate that the site is suitable for residential development; particular regard must be given to the layout and number of residential units on the proposed site. If the noise assessment indicates that noise from the development and the locality will impact residents, then a detailed scheme of noise mitigation measures shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the local planning authority.
The report should be prepared by a person with appropriate acoustic qualifications and should be with full regard to all relevant guidance including BS8233:2014 - Guidance on Sound Insulation and Noise Reduction for Buildings and BS4142:2014 Methods for rating and assessing industrial and commercial sound.
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards 

Edward Davis 

Pollution Planning Officer

Supporting Communities

London Borough of Camden

Telephone:   02079745550/ Mobile: 07967652382
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